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ATTENDANCE 

Our attendance target this year is : 96+% 

Whole school attendance for the year so far: 95.3%  

Well done—we had slipped below 95% last week but with a commitment to getting 

your children to school we have risen above the National average again. Keep up the 

good work!!! 

Star  
Pupils of the 
Week  to date 
Well done to all 

our January 
Stars!! 

 
 

Kyle Lawton 
Oscar Ferguson 
Jack Moss 
Lexie Morris 
Ellie Bristow 
Stevie Holloway 
Jake Preston 
David Galloway 
Teigan Austin 
Sophie Francis 
Jade Smith 
Dylan Ormston 
Kayleigh Hall 
Harvey Harris 
 

  Dear Parents , 

I think I have probably seen most of you all by now on the school gates, but for those who I have-

n’t, may I wish you all a ‘Happy New Year’ from all Mosscroft staff. I do hope you all had a happy 

and peaceful Christmas packed full of happy times and lovely memories … and that it doesn't feel 

that far away now!!! Can I thank all parents, on behalf of all Mosscroft staff members, for all the 

thoughtful, generous and kind Christmas gifts that your children brought into school for staff. 

We are looking forward to a really successful 2016 as the school continues to drive forward the 

great work achieved in the Autumn Term. I shall look forward to keeping you updated on a 

monthly basis on all that has been going on.  

Mrs France 

Good  
Behaviour: 

Well done to all our 
January  Angels!!! 

 
 
Heidi Hall 
Lily Bond 
Ebony Harris 
Sam Maryon 
Hannah Prosser 
Olivia Cardwell 
Lily Smith 
Stephen Lloyd 
Lauren Coleman 
Amber Chapple 
Dylan Ormston 
Drew Hughes 
Ethan Kaye 
Taylor Jones 

WHATS BEEN GOING ON? 

JANUARY’S NEWSLETTERJANUARY’S NEWSLETTER  

HEALTH & SAFETY 
As a school we are strongly  
committed to all aspects of 
safeguarding and ensuring 
that, not just the academic needs of your chil-
dren are met, but also their emotional , health 
and well being needs too. 
In respect of this, parents may be  
reassured to know that staff  received 
 refresher training on Monday for CPR and defi-
brillator use. We dearly hope we will never have 
to utilise the school defibrillator but should we 
have to we have a well skilled staff  able to ad-
minister the necessary life saving skills to 
adults or children alike. 

INVITATIONS INTO CLASS 

Thank you to all the parents who 
took advantage of the invitations 
from the Y1, Y2 , Y3 and Y4 classes 
to drop into class and spend some 

time with their children learning more about the 
topic work their children will be exploring over 
this term. 
Y1 and Y2 parents enjoyed making crowns link-

ing to the topic of Kings and Queens; whilst Y3 
and Y4 enjoyed tasting chocolate as part of their 
Chocolate topic work—yummy!!! 
We would strongly urge all parents to take ad-

vantage of the opportunity to come into class, 
understand more about the work your child will 
be doing and how you can support their learning 

 PARENT’S QUESTIONNAIRE OUTCOMES 

Your child will have brought home this year’s Parents’ Questionnaire Outcomes for this academic year. Thank you to 

all parents who completed the questionnaire at November’s Parents'’ Evening. As in previous years, all parents re-

sponses have been collated and reported upon. Once again the overall outcomes are extremely positive—thank you 

for your support. In our continued effort to improve and work in partnership with yourselves the report also ad-

dresses all comments which convey an element of improvement required—even though this may only be one par-

ent’s point of view. 

We are particularly pleased in the interest parents had in the proposal for workshop opportunities to support your 

child with their learning. The first of these is occurring next week  with a focus on READING (letters have already been 

sent  home). We cant wait to see attendance match the interest stated from the questionnaires and for the workshops 

to be a big success. 
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KEEPING BIKES & SCOOTERS SAFE. 
There’s clearly been some very lucky children this Christmas as I've seen some fantastic, shiny new bikes and scooters come into 
school over January. Please, please make sure your child’s valuable possession is secure by ensuring they can lock up their bike or 
scooter when at school as Mosscroft cannot accept any responsibility for loss or damage. Many thanks. 

FORTHCOMING DATES FOR YOUR DIA-
RIES 

 

2.2.16: Letters and Sounds Workshop for  
Reception Parents 2p.m. –3p.m. 
3.2.16: Reading workshop for Y1—Y6 parents 
2p.m. –3p.m. 
11.2.16: Y3 at Choral Poetry Event at St. Alo-
ysius 
12.2.16: Break up for half term at 3.05p.m. 
22.2.16; Back to school 
24.2.16:  Writing Workshop for parents 2p.m.
—3p.m. 
3.3.16: World Book Day 
8.3.16: Parents’ Evening 
21.3.16: Enterprise Week 
25.3.16: School Closed: Good Friday 
28.3.6; School Closed: Easter Monday 
29.3.16: Back to school 
8.4.16: Break up for Spring Break at 1.30p.m. 

POST OFSTED ACTION UPDATES 
As we enter the fourth half term since our Ofsted Inspection, the whole school continues to work really hard on the targets set for us and to 
continue to get to good. Monitoring visits by the Local Authority and communication from the HMI officer to date,  have all been really positive, 
which makes us really pleased and drives us on.  
Monitoring: 
Ensuring that work is pitched correctly, that teachers have high expectations and that quality and consistency in teaching and learning is  
happening in all classes a three weekly cycle of dropping into classes; looking through books and chatting with groups of pupils takes place 
each week with a specific focus. All teaching staff gain feedback, which recognises strengths and also targets areas for improvement , which 
are then assessed in the following cycle, and as a result brings about positive improvements. 
Presentation & handwriting:  
The improvements in the quality of the work within all pupils books has been phenomenal. The pupils follow our ‘Presentation 
Promises’, with the help of the staff to remind them of the high standards expected. The work in books is neat; well set out and 
of the same standard across all classes. As a result the children take real pride in their books and the work within them. 
In the same vein our focus on establishing a common approach to handwriting is really beginning to flourish across year 
groups too. The progress that can be seen from September to now is quite remarkable as the pupils work with focus to  
consistently use correct letter formation and move into a cursive writing style. This progress can be clearly seen within their books and is  
reflected throughout display work all through school. 
Marking 
Mosscroft’s new marking policy has been in place since June and the teachers are now really confident with using the approach to make  
feedback to pupils helpful in moving their work forward. The pupils all are given time to read and respond to marking across their work and use 
the ‘purple pens of progress’ to respond to the marking and improve their work.  
School and Curriculum leaders 
Leaders at all levels have been working really hard. The school as a whole and each curriculum area has well thought out and clear to monitor 
action plans that are monitored regularly by the school’s senior leaders or the Governors. Curriculum leaders have a real hook on the subject 
areas they lead due to time identified to observe lessons; look in books; check assessment data, work with colleagues in other schools and 
share their expertise with other teachers in our school. 

We are really making great strides—please support us on our journey by supporting your child’s learning too. 

THE READING CORNER 
Our continued focus on promoting a love of books and reading 
for pleasure is as strong as ever. We have a number of exciting 
events in the pipeline: 
Parents Reading Workshop: letters have already been sent out 

giving details of the Letters and Sounds workshop for Reception parents on 
2nd February and the Reading Workshop for Y1 to Y6 parents on the 3rd 
February. These are both great opportunities to learn about how you can 
help support your child’s reading development and will allow you to spend 
some time reading with your child too. 
On the 3rd March it’s World Book Day and to mark this great 
opportunity to celebrate books, every teacher in school will be basing all 
their English work around a wonderful picture book called ‘Good Little 
7ÏÌÆȭ. Teachers are full of creative ideas for work inspired from the story 
and we will be creating a display of all work produced. Look out for more 
details nearer the time and the opportunity for your child to dress up as one 
of the 3 characters from the book: good little wolf; the Big Bad Wolf or 
Granny!!!!! 
Then finally, we are really excited to have been working on achieving the  
Liverpool Reading Quality Mark, an award that will recognise the efforts we 
make to promote regular reading habits and the value we place on books 
and reading and instilling positive reading experiences with our pupils. We 
will be having our assessment day on Tuesday and will let you know how we 
get on. Keep your fingers crossed!!! 


